
Franklin PTO October 7, 2019 

  

Present: Tammy LaRene, Cheryl Wolf, Sheba Mayes, Greg Lundin, Amy Roubal, Carrie Bardwell, Karl Hehl 

Previous Minutes 

Approval of Previous Month’s Minutes 

Treasurer Report 

N/A 

Old Business 
Bathroom Project: Decals for the bathroom have been approved.  Approval of $150.00 to complete this 

project. 

Box Tops:  Box Tops for Education are going digital and there are still some Box Tops on products that can be 

sent in.  Please download the Box Tops for Education App onto your smart phone and choose Franklin Middle 

School as the recipient of your box tops.  When you purchase products that have the electronic box tops, you 

then scan your receipt within two weeks and the earnings will be credited to the school   If you don’t have a 

smart phone and ability to do this, receipts can be turned in and Student Council can scan in receipts during 

their meetings.  

Milk Moola ended their program. 

Concessions Update  

We really could use volunteer help for concessions. Volleyball and Soccer are done. Franklin Website under 

Parent Network. West Booster Club ended up running the Fighting Hunger Football Game and we were able to 

get a portion of the Proceeds from West Booster Club.  At general events, if parents are seeing behavioral 

issues with students or visitors- please notify Sue Kuester the Athletic Director or the administrators or staff. 

Superintendent’s Parent Advisory Committee  

No updates. 

Sunshine Events  

There have been a few events. 

IB Re-Authorization  

Nothing new right now. 

Requests 

Middle Years Newsletter.  This would be consistent with the goal of increasing positive communication which 

is what parents and students identified as a school need.  Motion on a Trial one-year basis we support this for 

a cost of about $350.00.  Motion approved.  

Book fair- during conferences.  Cheryl will talk to Janet about Book Fair: Scheduling of Volunteers during 

evening conferences.  So far we have many shifts filled with at least one person.    We still need volunteers for 

this.  The district is doing a new way of tracking volunteers and to connect community members that are 

wanting to volunteer in the schools.  Cheryl shared the Volunteer information with the district Volunteer 

Coordinator. 

Upcoming School Events 

October 9-18: Book Fair 

October 10, 15, 18: Student Council Stock the Box 



October 24: Male African American Summit at UWGB 

October 28: Celebrity Luncheon 

November 1 Student Council Social 3-5 

February: Polar Plunge TBD 

February 24: Pizza Ranch Fundraiser in Ashwaubenon.  We will need volunteers for this.  

May 5 Community Project Night 

Roundtable 

New Admin Intern has been hired.  Jenna Paul.  

Flowers for Musical: Heather can help with this. 

Crossing Guard on Oneida Street: This has been switched from the person on Mason.  There continue to be 

issues with traffic and crossing.  Please watch out for kids and safety as you are doing drop off. 

8th Grade Party: Check the date and if we want Rob from Green Bay Photobox June 9 will be booked.  

Certificates of Appreciations: Continue 

Fundraisers: Culvers Nights, Dough Shop, Smart Cow, Dominos, Packers options for next year.  Spring Musical 

Flower Sale. 

Next Meeting  

Monday, November 11, 2019 6:30 p.m. 

 

Meeting adjourned 

Respectfully submitted, 

Carrie Bardwell 

 


